Minute


DUMFRIES ICE BOWL CURLING ASSOCIATION

MEETING: 9th November 2010
Present:  Fiona Hardie, Mike Baird, Jim Hogg, Billy Green, Robert Sommerville, Caroline Donaldson, Andrew Whyte, John Graham, Hazel Wales, David Owen, Colin Freeman, Eleanor Haining, Andy McLean
1. Apologies:  Ruaraidh Whyte, David Hardie, Alex Dickson
Minutes:  Graham Sloan
	Item
	Action

	2. Minutes of previous meeting
Minutes were approved
3. Matters Arising

It was decided that matters arising from last meeting would be discussed under council business later in the meeting

4.  Coaching & Development

GS asked CF if he could arrange a Christmas meal for the coaches as thanks for the first half of the season instead of the voucher rewards as they were not being used as café not yet open.  CF agreed to this and asked GS to let him know what would be planned before booking.

GS also asked if anything had been done regarding a safety barrier for around the edge of the ice to prevent Curlings Cool Programme kids falling or being pushed onto the open ice.  CF stated that a risk assessment would be done on the area and that GS would be included in the discussions to prevent or limit any accidents from happening.

GS discussed a new event that would run on 22nd January, 19th February and 26th March called Ladder Curling.  It was asked that this event be advertised as much as possible and posters would be displayed on notice boards.  This event was open to any curlers from beginners to experienced players with winners on each of the events and overall section winners at the end of event 3 for highest placed ladies, gents, seniors & juniors.
AMcL added that this event could be advertised through junior programmes and club also with Active Schools and other promotional opportunities within the council at DG1 & in pay slips.

AMcL also pointed out that several coaches disclosure checks had been completed but still had Gillian Graham, Scott Greer & Chris Jardine to complete process.

GS thanked the coaches for the sessions that had been completed so far and was pleased with the way the new coaches had adapted to the sessions and the motivation and enthusiasm they had brought to the coaching group.
5. Ladies Section
The Ladies Pairs Competition was won by Fiona Hardie & Fran Wood. Runners up were Margaret Laurie & Janett Patterson.

3 rinks played in a friendly against Stranraer Ladies. All 3 Stranraer rinks won their games.

Canadian Tour next Wednesday: main issue are changing rooms, toilets and viewing availability at the Ice Bowl. Committee having a short meeting next Tuesday to see what is available and take required action. This meeting will also serve as a run through of procedures, so that the Piping onto ice doesn’t become total shambles. Edenbank hotel booked for lunch. Still looking for photographer. At the moment we cannot even encourage spectators as we don’t know if viewing lounge will be in use.
6.Council Business

CF was asked to give a response to the letter which was sent to him in the absence of a council member at the AGM.
CF stated that the current situation with the handles for the stones was becoming embarrassing and explained that Kays of Scotland were under the impression that they would be purchasing new stones to replace the current run down ones.  This had never been the case and the Ice Bowl was just looking for new handles to put onto the current stones.  Discussions with Kays were not going well and the Ice Bowl had taken the decision to order new handles direct from Canada and an order would be placed over the next few days. 

John McGaughie was working on providing a sponsor’s board to display current sponsors of stones until new handles arrived where sponsors details would then be allocated.

CF also went onto inform the committee that 30 new brushes had been ordered with 20 new replacement pads.  New sliders and grippers had also been purchased for the coaching and development.
CF explained that the 3 stolen Ice King blades was in the hands of the police however the facility could not provide good quality ice without the proper equipment and therefore 3new blades had been ordered from Canada.  The total purchase cost for new equipment to bring it back up to an acceptable standard was just under £7000

Houses would be painted green and purple to leave a lasting impression for visiting curlers.

There would also be a half way house scribed with outline lines one sheet one or six for junior development.  GS would be allowed to have a look in the ice hall to decide on what sheet the half way house should be used on.

Jim Hogg asked if courtesy lines could be put in between the hog lines to encourage curlers and beginners to stand between the hog lines while opposition were playing.  CF saw no reason why this could not be put in and asked GS to point this out when looking at the layout.
Fiona Hardie suggested that an etiquette board be designed and put in a visible place.

Caroline Donaldson asked if the point’s circles would be painted on all sheets.  It was requested that these markings be on all the sheets of ice for the Rivendell Points Championship.

Robert Sommerville asked what was happening with the money generated from sponsoring of the remaining stones.  Clubs had sponsored stone handles and cheques had been cashed to the sum of £475.  CF stated that he would get the finance department to locate the income from the new sponsors and report back at next meeting.  Graham Black had provided the committee with the sponsorship details which outlined that there were still 10 stones left to sponsor.  20 stones had been sponsored from the time the request had been sent out to clubs.  This had generated an income of £475 which was as yet unaccounted for.
RS also asked what the current timescales were for phase 2 of the project.  CF replied by stating that the keys would be handed back to the facility on Monday 15th where the facility staff would then be able to get it up to operational standards.  The focus would be to ensure changing facilities; toilets and the café area were available for the Canadian Tour on the 17th November.  The following 2 weeks would be used to allow the staff to familiarise themselves with the new pad and find best settings for curling ice.  This would include filtering some programmes and games into the ice hall to check playing conditions.  It was hoped all being well the New Curling Hall would be fully functional by 6th of December with the full curling programme transferred across.

FH asked about scoreboards and what was being provided.  CF stated that the facility would produce updated scoreboards with the ability to hold name boards for hosting events.  It was suggested that the facility staff have a look at Bob Cowan blog – skip cottage curing – to see a good picture of a scoreboard from Greenacres curling club.
On Monday 8th November Dumfries Ice Bowl Curling Association Chair Person & Vice Chair were allowed to visit the new viewing lounge and met with Margaret Anderson from IOT who would be ordering the furniture for the area.  The members of the Association were pleasantly surprised with the size and space within the area.  It also looked modern and bright.  It had been agreed that 2/3 of the requested furniture be purchased to begin with to allow DIBCA to see what worked best within the space and then further purchases could be made if required.  The furniture ordered was suitable to allow maximum flexibility within the area and moving of furniture to suit different events.  Colour scheme was going to be blue/grey/heathery look.
As the curling markings had not been painted on at the time of the visit it was still unknown if the viewing would be suitable at the home end of the curling pad.

CF passed round the furnishings catalogue for committee to look at proposed styles of furniture.  

FH informed the committee that after the AGM Jane Hogg had emailed her to suggest round tables be looked into as this would help with socialising.  It was felt on the visit that this might be restricted by space but could be looked at once some furniture had been put in to gain a better prospective.

CF finished by informing the committee that Derek Archibald had started as new facility manager and would spend the next few weeks getting up to speed on facility procedures and operations.  He would look to meet with more people over the weeks and get to know the regular faces.

JG asked what would be done with Security Issues as security was required currently at weekend sessions.  
CF responded by saying once the facility had been handed back by the contractors they would look to put locks on doors to ensure the facility was able to maintain control of all areas.

FH felt there would be some issues when all user groups had events on at the weekend and how the safety of all would be maintained.

CF – Curling Hall and Lounge doors would be locked whenever not being used.  Facility staff would have to be more active in ensuring different areas were being monitored and used by the correct user groups.  It was felt that the conference room and lounge could be used for corporate groups and events but under controlled measures.

Andrew Whyte asked if the Curling Hall would be used for any other activities during the off season.
CF stated that it would be strictly curling during the season and once the resin cover had been put on over the sand base the ice bowl would look to bring back the Model Railway and Rally to the facility or other activities for the off season period.
JG suggested that the ice bowl check the licensing laws for the bar facility as there had been some recent changes.

CF would double check.

CF invited members of the association to visit on Monday 15th for final consultation on options for scoreboards and scorecard shelves positioning and have a look at the new facility on handover. 
A.O.C.B
JH asked if the Digital scoreboards would be put in place as previously discussed.

CF stated that currently these were being stored in the Farris Building and it would be checked if the system could be installed.  Currently a clock and buzzer system was in place and ready to use.

JH also suggested that it would be better to order four colours for the new handles as this would be easier to ensure stones remained on correct sheet of ice.  This was agreed

JG suggested that the sponsorship package should be in a brochure style.

David Owen added that companies would be looking for statistics on user figures and visitors to the facility would be as this would encourage sponsorship. 

GS stated that from the AGM it would be January monthly meeting where the Extra Ordinary General Meeting would be held and this would be advertised in the facility and paper.  The Ice Bowl were asked to put the advert in the paper with the full title “Dumfries Ice Bowl Curling Association” as the previous advert was not satisfactory only stating “DIBCA AGM”
AMcL would put forward written proposal for changes to the Constitution to the Secretary to follow the guidelines set out by the current constitution.
Date of next meeting – 14th Dec 7pm @ Ice Bowl


	


